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Coalition Chippendale Community Groups

Email:   communityworkingparty@yahoo.com.au

25 November 2008



URGENT

The Lord Mayor 
 & Chief Executive Officer, 

City of Sydney

GPO 1590

SYDNEY   NSW   2001

Dear Lord Mayor and Ms Barone
 





CARLTON UNITED BREWERY SITE

The Stakeholder Reference Panel was last night for the purposes of looking at the Concept Plan.  Committee Members from the Coalition Chippendale Community Groups are on the Panel. 

At this meeting, Chris Wilson from the Department of Planning gave his undertakings the submission period would be extended for another week, with all submissions fully considered. The Department will not be going through a renotificaiton process; however we are advising our readers and ask the City notify interested parties via their “CUB email” distribution list as well as updating the City’s website.

This followed our representations expressing concern that submissions after 27 November may not be properly considered.  As you would appreciate, what we didn’t want is a repeat of the Expert Advisory Panel (EAP) Report, which was delivered to the Minister before submissions closed.  The extension also allows Fosters time to undertake some studies to respond to resident concerns (who live in Goold Street), which will not be available until later this week.

Separately at yesterday’s meeting we were advised the City is meeting with Fosters and their Consultants for discussions this Monday.  Given this, could you let us know if the City’s submission is finalised and when it will be made public. We had understood the City’s submission would be circulated to assist the public in making their submissions.  

Whilst we believe this Monday’s meeting may focus on discussions about the City’s consent as a landowner, we urge the City to:

1. Reconsider its position in terms of density and push for a far lower density.

Whilst we appreciate the City’s representations call for a reduction in density from 4.23:1, to a maximum of 4:1; we believe a density of 4:1 is inappropriate and not sustainable.  If approved, this would compromise livability in and around the site and have a devastating impact in terms of our local community. 

Importantly an FSR of 4:1 is contrary to the City’s own independent advice, which recommended a maximum FSR of 3.5:1 

Comparative densities with similar large scale development sites around the City are: 2:5:1 for the ACI site and Jackson’s Landing and a proposed 1.81:1 for Barangaroo.   In the case of redevelopment of say King Street wharf, which has been the subject of recent debate, specific controls were put in place, with the end result still a far lower in bulk and massing from what is proposed on the brewery site.

Clearly there is growing concern and frustration from the greater public about poor planning and what is seen as the lack of leadership from Government.  Over the last year, planning has become a daily media story.  Given the public’s cry for leadership in this regard, we ask the City to represent the public interests rather than the CSPC’s decision.  We know a shift in the City’s position will ignite debate; however urge the City to show strong leadership for the sake of future planning decisions and sustainable planning in our City.  Even at a density of 3.5:1, this site will have substantial bulk and scale that is significantly higher than what can be found elsewhere around the City.

The overdevelopment of this site is clearly demonstrated by the model Fosters have prepared, and reducing the FSR by only 0.23:1 would have little or no benefit.

2 Urge Fosters to show leadership and be innovative, by substantially reducing the parking provisions.

Despite such intense urbanisation being promoted on the basis of the site’s location near the City’s major transport hub, parking for more than 2,300 cars is proposed.  This is totally inappropriate and we urge the City push for parking provisions to be substantially reduced.  

Whilst we understand the City does not support the public car park for 250 vehicles, we believe the applicant’s deflection to the City’s current parking controls to justify their provisions cannot be substantiated and fails to consider the existing road transport pressures that already exist in Chippendale.  In considering this, we urge the City not to rely on data provided by the applicant which relies on traffic counts taken recently on a Monday during the school holidays, and ABS statistics which focus on City and Ultimo high-rise parking rates, rather than sustainable practices going forward.  We also note the City’s independent studies recommended a far lower parking provision. 

We are constantly being told that high densities are required on this site to achieve the environmental gains relating to its proximity to public transport.  Council’s own transport study advised that the availability of secure parking at both ends of a journey is a major determinate in people’s decision to drive or take public transport.  The study therefore recommended a reduction of parking to 0.57.

Further, the review of the City’s parking controls is now more than a year overdue, and should not taken as a precursor to avoid sustainable planning.  The detailed Transport Report prepared by Council should actually be the review for this part of the City.

We congratulate the City on its announcement to support Walk 21 and urge the City to lobby hard to reduce the car parking provision proposed by Fosters which ignores the objectives of Walk 21.

3. Lock in land use, particularly where residential to ensure livability standards are not compromised

Whilst we are still reviewing the Concept Plan, our initial research shows the land use figures vary, with some reports indicating a higher residential mix than that publicly indicated at this time.  Given the proposed changes to SEPP 65 only specify a minimum of 30% commercial or residential, we are concerned that unless the land use is locked into the Concept Plan, this may impact minimal sunlight standards and day-lighting.
4. Fight for a better outcome to meet the objectives of SEPP 65

For some “blocks”, Fosters proposal results in nearly 40% of apartments having less than 2 hours sunlight per day. This has resulted in strong debate from the wider community, who do not support the EAP’s panel recommendations which suggests an average minimum across the whole site is acceptable, rather than the necessity to achieve the minimum sunlight requirements per block.  

Notwithstanding the controversy that surrounds the EAP Report, we believe the Panel’s recommendations are unacceptable because they do not meet the intent of SEPP 65.  The Concept Plan only achieves the minimal standards by averaging the percentage over the whole site, rather assessing it against each individual block.  This means the residential towers on Broadway, with their inflated tower height and setback achieve greater sunlight amenity, e.g. 91% of apartments.  This offsets the amenity missing in residential towers elsewhere, where nearly 40% of apartments do not receive the minimum threshold. We believe this ignores the intent of the Residential Flat Code, which recommends a minimum of 3 hours of direct sunlight per day in winter, and qualifies that two “may” be acceptable in a “dense urban area”, however qualifies that single south facing aspect apartments should be restricted to a maximum of 10%.  Given the large scale development proposed and the constraints of energy efficiencies, we do not support a recommendation where 2 hours of sunlight is regarded as satisfactory regulating over 1,000 residents to apartments without minimum sunlight standards. We note this figures is based on 1.67 residents per apartment, for 2,075 apartments which is indicated in many of the reports. We believe the overall residential population is likely to be even higher when you consider ABS statistics for the inner city.
We note there is extensive research showing impact from urbanisation on people’s well being and the impact from Seasonal Affective Disorder. To propose that hundreds of apartments will not receive minimum sunlight will have significant social and environmental consequences.


5. Take a fresh rethink to support a better planning outcome for the site

There are many issues in the Concept plan that are arousing strong debate, including overshadowing, inadequate green space, Tooth Avenue, the loss of local vistas, the impact on storm-water runoff and remedial works necessary to address dangerous soil pollutants.  Notwithstanding this, one of the important issues is massing and overshadowing along the street frontages, which in part results in narrow canyon-like streets along the north-south axis.  Here Fosters uses descriptions such as Rowe Street (in the city) to justify their scheme.  

At yesterday’s SRP meeting, it was apparent that Fosters are relying on the City’s controls to justify their massing (in particular where there is little set back and hard edges to the street).  Yet from our meeting with the Minister for Planning in July this year, we believed this was in part one of the reasons for his intervention – the Minister did not like the hard edges and towers overshadowing canyon-like streets.

We urge the City to consider its own position in terms of the site.  Whilst we believe these planning controls may be appropriate for parts of the Central Business District, for the purposes of integrating this redevelopment in what is traditionally a city edge zone and the heritage context of Chippendale, we believe a fresh approach is more appropriate; one that allows greater flexibility to achieve an exciting and visionary outcome.

6. Lobby to save Kensington Street

Notwithstanding community concerns about one of the Sunburst buildings, which is proposed to be demolished to make way for Tooth Avenue, we ask the City to make strong representations to Fosters to show corporate leadership in terms of preserving Kensington Street.


Unless something is urgently done now, this wonderful row of heritage properties will be lost to “demolition by neglect”.  It is so important that the essence of this unique heritage streetscape (in its entirety) is not lost; instead adaptively reused and preserved for future generations.  The introduction of two oversized buildings along Kensington Street will spoil this - indeed the building at the southern end has a wonderful grain and texture and very much locks in this heritage street.

7.    Ensure the staging benefits to the community

This redevelopment substantially changes the face of Chippendale.  Yet many of the benefits that would historically flow to this community to offset the developments impact will be hijacked by the imposition of the RWA levy.  

At yesterday’s SRP meeting, we raised concerns about the staging of “benefits” such as the Main Park and the preservation of Kensington Street. 

Here we urge the City to make strong representations about the staging of the works, which must be locked in tightly, so that Main Park and Kensington Street are included in the first stage of the project (preferably with pedestrian access to Broadway), as part of any Concept Plan approval.  


8.    Honour the City’s commitment to expedite the missing Balfour Street park and facilitate the Parkway Proposal.

The Concept Plan proposes to include Council lands outside the site; specifically the area between the site and Wellington Street on Balfour Street marked “B” (Fosters letter to Council dated 12 October) and a section of roadway and open space marked “C” on Kensington Street, near Regent St.

In the case of the Balfour Street, it is proposed to close this to traffic and landscape it to become new open space. Yet this is not included in the SEPP changes. In the case of the land marked “C” on Kensington Street, it is proposed to widen the southern section of the street, changing it to 2 way traffic and put in a median strip so that traffic lights are introduced at Regent. This will result in the loss of dedicated open space on the corner of Regent and Kensington Streets. 

Notwithstanding concerns about the request for the City’s consent, in the absence of public debate and a decision on the CUB site, in the case of the missing Balfour Street Park, Council gave its undertaking earlier this year to fast-track these works, independently of the CUB redevelopment.  Fosters request for the City’s consent breaches these commitments and if agreed gives no assurity that the works will be carried out, nor expedited at this point in time. Indeed documents indicate it may be years before this is complete and we believe there is a danger this will be overturned at a later stage.  These works were funded and approved 6 years ago, however stopped by the then Lord Mayor Frank Sartor, for the purposes of the brewery site.  In October last year the works were again shown on Council Minute papers and we have since been assured the works will be expedited by Council.   

Given the concerns we expressed at the time and our representations to Council since then, we ask the City not provide Consent for these lands, but rather seek a solution, where the control of the works remains in Council’s hands and are expedited now. This would also provide the opportunity for the City to incorporate this green space into the Parkway proposal.

Further we believe more debate is necessary about the loss of open space on Kensington Street, particularly as the proposed changes are the consequence of what we believe to be inflated parking provisions and unnecessary traffic generation.  Here we urge the City not to relinquish control over these lands even if only for a temporary period (until the land is returned to the City). Notwithstanding the 6 year delay for the missing park, Fosters proposed street layout makes it all the more important the works be expedited by the City, to at the very least offset some of the local open space challenges as well as lock in the first stage of the Parkway proposal.  
We look forward to learning the outcomes of your discussions.

Yours sincerely
M. Irving, Chippendale Residents Interest Group
J. Brokman, East Chippendale Community Group
L. Charles, FoCUS

CC:
City of Sydney Councillors


The Department of Planning

Clover Moore MP
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